MINUTES OF THE MEETING OF

HASTINGLEIGH PARISH COUNCIL ON 12th March 2007
Present:
Cllr Gardener (Chair)



Cllr Mrs Day


Mrs. T Block (Clerk)



Cllr Pell


Cllr Dr Paciorek

In attendance:
Mr C Beale




Mr R Honey


Mr J Farr

To be actioned by

1
Apologies



Apologies had been received from Cllrs Claridge and Wood






2
Minutes of the last meeting and matters arising



The minutes of the last meeting were agreed and signed.  Cllr Mrs Day reported on the Low Cost Housing meeting.  Alison Thompson has also written to the Clerk.  There is to be a meeting between the Parish Councils, the English Rural Housing Association and Mr Steventon, Cllr Day or Gardener to attend.  Cllr Johnson explained that the work required on the reed bed will be at a cost to the users.  It was suggested that Hastingleigh Parish Council should write to the housing department to ask them to pay for the work to be carried out, they would also be the department to ask about the posts on the green.  At present none of the users are concerned about the state of the reed bed.  It was, therefore, suggested we wait to see whether there is any concern expressed by any of the residents in the Close or surrounding area.  The inspection covers are still insecure and this needs sorting out with Glyn Phillips.  The War Memorial maintenance was discussed and it was agreed that the Clerk would write to Elmsted to let them know what we propose to undertake and asking them if they would like to contribute to this maintenance.


LJ

TB

3
Declaration of Interest


4

5


Cllr Pell declared an interest in the War Memorial and Cllr Gardener declared an interest in Beckets Close.

Quality Parish Council Scheme

Cllr Johnson asked whether Hastingleigh Parish Council still wishes to pursue Quality Parish Council Status.  The Clerk is still undertaking her coursework and all Councillors need to have been elected.  Once the elections and coursework have been completed the Quality Status will be applied for.

Highway Repairs
Cllr Johnson discussed the state of the roads and it was agreed that a letter of complaint would be sent to the Highways department about the problems and also Cllr Johnson would talk about this at the next KAPC meeting.
LJ





6
Risk Assessment



There were no changes to be made.



7
Financial Statement



A copy of the financial report was distributed to all Councillors.  A cheque was signed for the annual membership to the KAPC and payment was agreed for the hedge cutting to Mr Marsh for £58.75 (including VAT)


8
Correspondence



There was no correspondence to discuss


9
Any Other Business



There was no other business to discuss




10
Date of the Next Meeting
The next meeting will be on Wednesday 18th April 2007.










Signed: …………………………………………………………………

Date: ………………………………………………………………..

